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Hi all, 
 
This will be the last SENCO newsletter of the academic year and so am 
sending this hoping that you will all have a well earned break over the sum-
mer . 
 
We are really pleased to be able to tell you that the SEND Area review re-
port is now published and we can share with you the outcomes on this link: 
50222861 (ofsted.gov.uk)  OR via the Greenwich website  on the welcome 
page.  
 
We are really pleased that the work that we al do with children and fami-
lies has been recognised by OFSTED and that they saw the strong partner-
ship working with our schools in their visits as well as in records and track-
ing meetings.  As I said before, our schools were amazing in supporting the 
visits at short notice and involving lots of preparation too. We are now fo-
cussing on our action plan which will be published soon and we will share 
that with you when we can. The focus that you will particularly notice will 
be on the annual review processes and I know Di will be convening sessions 
with you all so you are involved in the next steps. 
 
Next term our focus will be on starting to get a new SEND Strategy in place 
for April 2024 and we will be consulting with you all, and families and 
young people as part of that process. We will also use our SEF which you all 
supported us with very recently and using much of that information too.  
 
Just to let you know that the arrangements for the management of the 
SEND Outreach services next term will be Hetal Patel ( the STEPS team lead-
er) and myself sharing the role and then the advert will go out again at the 
end of term. We will be sharing out tasks and the main interface with you 
all will be Hetal.  We are really pleased Hetal has agreed to do this so there 
is some stability while we recruit for the teams here. 
 
There are lots of important attachments to this newsletter with all the Pan-
el dates etc.. So please do read carefully. 
 
Roz  

SENCO NEWSLETTER 

ISSUE  64: 13/07/23 

 

• SENCO NETWORK MEETING: 12/10/2023  2-5PM at 

the PDC.  

• New SENCO or new SENCO to Greenwich Induction 

training (See PDC website for details: % week course 

starting after half term next term) Courses 

(royalgreenwich.gov.uk)  

https://files.ofsted.gov.uk/v1/file/50222861
https://servicestoschools.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/courses/sen
https://servicestoschools.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/courses/sen
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UPDATE FROM SEND ASSESSMENT AND REVIEW TEAM 

 

The SEND assessment and review team have now set Panel dates for next year. You will see on the list, that you will have 
been allocated both NA1 and NA2 panels to attend so please look at both. The input from SENCos is vital, so we make 
decisions based on practice in schools and have your feedback as part of the process. If you are not able to attend a ses-
sion, please let the team know ahead as we can often make a swap. If you are a SENCO leaving this term, can you please 
make sure this gets passed on to your new colleague..Thanks all 

 

You will also see the SEND admission panels for next academic year. You will see there are some changes about when 
they will happen, and how many. You will hoe there will now be a single admission panel for transition panels including 
Willow Dene rather than spread out across the year which will be more equitable for all. These are important dates for 
you, as many will require TAC meetings ahead of time, so we have up to date information from the multi- agency team to 
inform decision making. 

 

Finally, we have good news still about compliance in timescales for EHCPs and you will see we remain in line with national 
after a slight dip in the previous month. The team have been having to support the inspection too, so have done really 
well to keep the timescales as good as the are over this period. 
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With the support of staff at Heronsgate Primary 
School, Minna (ASD Outreach Service Teacher) and 
Kirsty (Educational Psychologist) have developed a 
webinar which shows how solution circles can be used 
to tackle problems. The insights and solutions webinar 
provides guidance on how to implement solution circles 
as a framework for solution-focused problem solving. 
The solution circle framework supports school staff in 
exploring relevant issues or problems as a group. The 
framework ensures that you do not get ‘stuck’ in the 
problem but collectively generate practical and realistic 
solutions. The underlying premise of the approach is 
that collectively we can generate more sustainable so-
lutions than when problem solving in isolation. The re-
sources included as part of the webinar should be ex-
plored and utilized when implementing this ap-
proach.  For any additional information or support in 
implementing solution circles within your school, 
please contact either Minna or Kirsty:  

Kirsty.weaver@royalgreenwich.gov.uk  

minna.anaukwu@royalgreenwich.gov.uk 

mailto:Kirsty.weaver@royalgreenwich.gov.uk
mailto:minna.anaukwu@royalgreenwich.gov.uk


 

 4 

J A N

 

 Open Sound Ensemble - 

https://lpo.org.uk/project/open-sound/
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Moving from primary to secondary school can be an anxious time for children  

and their parents/carers.   

We have developed some leaflets that school may find useful to share with  

children and their families.   

 

 

 Moving from  

Primary School to Secondary 

Find attached information leaflets for Year 6 
children and their parent/carers  

to support with transitioning to secondary 
school. 
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“If only you knew” 
Supporting siblings 

Date – 10th November 2023 9.30am -1pm 

Venue – Online via Zoom. 

Price –  £140 for statutory services, £125 for voluntary sector (£99 Early Bird )

CLICK HERE TO BOOK YOUR PLACE  

https://sibs.beaconforms.com/form/d6ddb786
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Education Endowment Foundation (EEF) are currently partnering with 

Lexia UK, in a new study to further examine the impact of Lexia’s lit-

eracy software on Year 2 struggling readers. Lexia supports pupils of all 

ages and abilities in literacy skills development and has been proven to 

be effective in a number of externally reviewed research studies and is 

featured in ‘What works for literacy difficulties? resource.  

Schools without a license, interested in taking part in the research, may 

be eligible for a 92% discount. 

For further information, click on the link below 

New EEF Project for English Primary Schools - LexiaUK  

https://www.lexiauk.co.uk/new-eef-project-for-english-primary-schools/
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STEPS training session for parents of pupils with Down Syndrome 

 

 

 

Friday 14th July @ 9.30am – 11.00am 

 

Calling all parents of pupils with Down Syndrome! 

 

Please join me for an informal training session to discuss practical learning activities, to support your children 

at home.  

 

If you would like to join this session – please contact me via email: 

Claire.large@royalgreenwich.gov.uk 

 

The location for the session will take place at: 

STEPS 

mailto:Claire.large@royalgreenwich.gov.uk
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SEND OUTREACH SERVICES: General inboxes  

Following the success of using a generic email for ASD Outreach Service and to improve the SEND 
Outreach Services communication with our parents, schools and other professionals as from 1st of 
September 2022 we have introduced an individual email address for each service: 

 

STEPS- STEPS@royalgreenwich.gov.uk 
Sensory Service – sensory-service@royalgreenwich.gov.uk 
EYIT – EYIT@royalgreenwich.gov.uk 
ASD Outreach Service – ASD-outreach@royalgreenwich.gov.uk 

 

Please use the above addresses when you wish to contact us with your 
queries and the new referrals. This will make the systems clearer and more 
responsive as these boxes are checked and managed daily . it also reduces the risk of things going 
missing etc… 

 

Our referral form (attached) has been updated to reflect these changes so please use this from now 
and destroy any earlier copies 

mailto:STEP@royalgreenwich.gov.uk
mailto:sensory-service@royalgreenwich.gov.uk
mailto:EYIT@royalgreenwich.gov.uk
mailto:ASD-outreach@royalgreenwich.gov.uk
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Dear SENCO 

Your feedback is 

important to us! 

We need your views to help us adapt 

our service offer. STEPS recognises the 

changing needs of children and young 

people (CYP) with SEND and we want 

to respond more effectively to the 

challenges that schools are facing.  

Please scan the QR 

code to complete a 

short survey to help 

inform our service 

offer: 

 

   


